UNITED STATES
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

WASHINGTON. D.C. 20666
June 26, 1992

Docket No. 50-24]

P

Mr. William S. Orser

Senicr Vice President - Nuclear
Operations

Detroit Edison Company

6400 North Dixie Highway

Newport, Michigan 48166

Jear Mr. Orser:

SUBJECT: FERMI-2 INSPECTION OF LOW PRESSURE (LP) TURBINE DISKS AND NUMBER 3
LP TURBINE REPAIRS (TAC NO. M59614)

By letter dated August 17, 1590 and February 7 and Oc’ober 10, 1991, you
reported to the NRC pursuant to Facility Operating License No. NPF-43
Condition 2.C.(11) the results of three turbine disk inspections for the
Fermi-2 LP turbines. The license condition requires the performance of
ultrasonic inspection of LP turbine disks to monitor and detect the
possibility of stress corrosion cracking (SCC). Additionally, in response to
a february 4, 1992 teleconference, you provided additional information by
letter dated April 29, 1992.

We have completed a review of your submittals. Based on our review, we ha.e

determined that you have satisfactorily completed License Condition 2.C.(11)

for Fermi-2. The details of cur review are contained in the enclosed Safety

Evaluation. This completes our review under TAC No. M59614. If you have any
questions please contact me at (301) 504-1341].

Sincerely,

Original signed by
Timothy G. Colburn, Sr. Project Manager
Project Directorate I11-1
‘nclosure: Division of Reactor Projects -I11/IV/V
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